GLENBOIG PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL MEETING 
MINUTES OF MEETING – Monday, 2nd September 2019
Present:

Kirsteen McDonald


- Chairperson


Angela Kiernan



- Vice Chairperson
Tracey Anderson



- Joint Secretary

Bernadette Sinclair


- Joint Secretary
Katrina Taylor



- Parent Member
Carly Mack



- Parent Member

Rev. Dave Slater



- Co-opted Member

Helen Macindoe



- Staff Member


Catriona Calvert



- Adviser to Parent Council

Visitors:

Dr. Rachel Hopkins and Sally McCutcheon
Welcome:  Kirsteen McDonald opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. She asked each member to introduce themselves.
Apologies:  Jonathan Godfrey
Minutes of the Previous Parent Council Meeting: Accepted. Proposed by Angela Kiernan and seconded by Kirsteen McDonald.
Matters Arising: Carly Mack co-opted on as a parent member.
Correspondence: E-mail re training for selection committee for interviews to take place in Kildonan Street on 10/9/19. Angela Kiernan said she would attend.
MacMilan Coffee Morning – Thursday, 26th September 2019.
Head Teacher Report: 

Catriona Calvert reported the school has settled back well after the summer break. New additions to uniform look great – thanks to parent council for organising.
School Roll - 127 – numbers have been submitted this means staffing will stay as it is for the rest of the year.

Staff - New staff member - Miss Gillies teaching in P2/3.
Gold Sports Award – we are waiting to hear from Sport Scotland, we will hopefully find out this month, regardless of outcome we are continuing with our work in sports.

Basketball - Rocks trips – 8th & 22nd September at favourable rates for tickets.
Lady rocks trips – 13th & possibly 15th September.
Football - Albion Rovers 7 a sides – 15th September

We are thankful to Kevin Benson Ltd., who has sponsored a new strip for our football team.

Community Sports Gala Day – Saturday, 5th October – football, athletics, basketball, dance, boccia, can jam, HWB workshops for parents etc.
Free school meals - children can also bring own packed lunch and ‘top up’ if they wish.
SIP -  health and wellbeing, digital literacy, assessment and moderation. Sports plan lies within health and well being

PVGs - North Lanarkshire Council will pay for 10 per year.
Treasurers Report: 
Kirsteen McDonald reported the balance is £1286.44

Dates for your Diary: 

26.09.19 – MacMillan Coffee Morning – Joint?
05.10.19 - Community Sports Day 

05.10.19 – Parent Council Meeting & A.G.M.

25.10.19 – Sponsored Strike 9.00am – 12.00 noon

07.11.19 – Christmas Fayre Tracey asked if the start time could be earlier. Helpers are needed. There was a discussion re    Santa’s Grotto.
01.11.19 – Ladies Night

11.11.19 – Parent Council Meeting

15.11.19 – Sports Celebration
11.12 19 – Christmas Show

12.12.19 – Christmas Disco

24.01.20 – Burn’s Supper – Kirsteen will ask Development Trust to help with food (Neeps & Tatties). Penders for Haggis. Kat and Tracey will help with cooking. Bernadette will help with potatoes if needed.
03.02.20 – Parent Council Meeting

12.02.19 – Valentine’s Disco. Helen Macindoe said no staff will attend as this is an In-Service Day. It was agreed the date should be changed to 20.02.20.

20.02.20 – Valentine’s Disco 
09.03.20 – Parent Council Meeting

27.04.20 – Parent Council Meeting

03.06.20 – Summer Show

18.06.20 – Summer Disco

Carly Mack suggested joint committee meetings for joint events. This was discussed.
Parent Report: 
Angela Kiernan asked when homework will start. Head Teacher said it would start on Monday, 9th September.
Co-opted Report: 
Dave Slater reported Open Doors at church on Saturday, 21st from 12.00am until 3.00pm. Sunday Service, 22nd September at 11.45am. Concert in church on Friday, 20th September.
Jonathon Godfrey will liaise with Head Teacher re the Chaplaincy dates.

Girls Brigade started last Monday, 26th August.
Boys Brigade starts this week.

Dave had to leave early due to other commitments but sent an email with other information (Detailed below)

General Information- Free weekly walking/jogging/running event every Saturday at 9.30am in Drumpellier Park. Register once only online and print off your barcode (parkrun.org.uk/register) everyone welcome, all paces/speeds, and café afterwards! Also the event needs volunteers to go ahead each week (again need to register first), or you can come and spectate. Children are welcome, (buggies too) can register from 4 years, under 11’s need to stay within arms reach of their adult. There is a separate junior event team looking to start a 2k for 4 – 14 years on a Sunday at 9.30am in the future. You can find this on Facebook (Proposed Drumpellier junior 2k event). There are other events across the country (50 in Scotland) and in 21 countries around the world.

Dave is also a member of Gartcosh Parent Council and some of the meetings clash with Glenboig PC as well as his church meeting dates and apologises if he has to miss a meeting.

Kirsteen McDonald gave a report on behalf of Teresa Aitken. Building work was two weeks ahead of schedule. Sound proofed to night club standard. Big room can be sectioned if needed. Café will be at the back. Soft Play and Gym. Finished by February/March 2020.
 A.O.C.B: 
A date for carol singing in Tesco, Coatbridge was discussed. 
Helen Macindoe suggested photographs could be taken of Parent Council Members. Kirsteen said some schools have a Parent Council Board with names and photographs with an explanation of what the P.C’s role is. Head Teacher said there is a P.1 Parental Literacy Workshop on 24th September and P.C. could come in and introduce themselves to new P.1 parents. She also said P.1 children were struggling once they were at the gate and offered to meet parents at the gate and show the children where to go.
There will be 4 vacancies this year due to members’ time on PC coming to an end. It was suggested the Constitution be changed to include up to 10 parent members.

Helen Macindoe asked about new houses in area. This was discussed.

Rachel Hopkins said the nursery has a coffee morning once a month called Nursery Matters.

Community Council in village – 6 members have to reapply and new members are needed. They meet in the church hall.

Head Teacher said we will continue supporting Off the Beatson Track and also suggested doing the Kilt Walk in April 2020.

An invite to our Community Sports Day will be sent out. This was discussed.

Head Teacher has had a positive feedback on our Nursery to Primary transition.

Date of next meeting :  Monday, 7th October 2019 at 6.45pm. Meeting & A.G.M.)
